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Summary 
270 Eligibility Inquiry and Claim Submissions 
Effective February 1, provider claims and 270 Eligibility Inquiry submission to trading partners through 
the Ohio Department of Medicaid Fiscal Intermediary should include the 12-digit ODM assigned 
Medicaid member ID (MMIS).  To ensure you do not receive mismatched data errors during the 
transition, the 271 Eligibility Responses will match your 270 Eligibility Inquiry.  This change will be 
effective on Feb. 14, 2023.   

270 Eligibility Inquiry 271 Eligibility Responses 
If Medicaid member ID is 
sent  

Medicaid member ID will be 
returned 

If CareSource Plan ID is 
sent 

CareSource Plan ID will be 
returned in NM segment and if the 
member is an active Medicaid 
member, the Medicaid member ID 
will also be returned in the REF 
segment as supplemental 
information 

Neither Medicaid member 
ID nor CareSource Plan ID 
is sent 

Medicaid member ID will be 
returned in the NM segment 

Impact 
If you have not been receiving 271 Eligibility Responses to the 270 Eligibility Inquiry transactions, the 
issue has been resolved by the Fiscal Intermediary (FI).  If you submitted a 270 Eligibility Inquiry 
beginning on February 1, and have not yet received a 271 Eligibility Response, please resend your 270 
Eligibility Inquiry with the 12-digit ODM assigned Medicaid member ID (MMIS).  Please update the ISA 
control number of your file to avoid any possible duplicate file errors. 

Payer ID Update 
When submitting Ohio Medicaid claims through your trading partner through the Ohio Department of 
Medicaid Fiscal Intermediary with a date of service of February 1 or later, please update the Payer ID 
from 31114 to the new Payer ID of 0003150. As a reminder ALL claims must be submitted through 
Ohio Department of Medicaid Fiscal Intermediary.   

OLD Payer ID NEW Payer ID 
31114 0003150 



Questions?  
For more information about the Next Generation of Ohio Medicaid Managed Care, please visit the Ohio 
Department of Medicaid website. You may also contact Provider Services at 1-800-488-0134, Monday 
through Friday, 8 a.m. to 6 p.m. Eastern Time (ET). 
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